
 

 

October                

 

Saturday 28th 7:30pm start Charity QUIZ  

for Sterts at The Parish Hall Golberdon       

No Quiz in November or December 

Oct 29th… last day to complete St. 
Sampson’s church survey  
https://www.callingtoncluster.org.uk/Articles/673458/Website
_Social_Media.aspx 

 
Tuesday 31st   Halloween Trail            

Start 6pm from The Square Golberdon  
 

November 11th PC Remembrance Day 
service. 2:30pm at The War Memorial 
 

Kelliwik Golowi Festival Callington 

Saturday 25th November 6pm 

 
  

Callington Colts U14 Fixtures at Golberdon  

04/11  12 noon, 11/11  10:30, 02/12  10:30, 

16/12  10:30 

 
 

 
SANTA …. is coming to the parish on his 

sleigh….  and handing out gifts along the 
way… You’ll be able to track his progress 

Thanks to your South Hill Connection Team.   

The South Hill Connection Newsletter 
. 
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There will be an evening group walk 

around Golberdon’ s Halloween Trail.  

6pm start Golberdon Square 

Come out and show off your       

costumes and have some fun. 

Extra treat,  

we’ll visit the Pixie House  

 

Elaine Taundry is one special lady. 

As part of South Hill PieceMakers on 
October 5th she braved the shave for her 

PieceMaker friend Margaret to help raise 
funds to send her granddaughter with the 
Girls Guides on a trip of a lifetime to Austria  

 
At 12noon Elaine had a trip of her 

lifetime when her hair was cut off  
and then her head shaved and  
written on. Watched by her friends 

and many that had come to the  
Jumble Sale beforehand.  

 
Thank you to everyone that donated jumble 
and came along to grab a bargain and give 

items a new home, have a cuppa and cake 
and support Elaine and her friends.  

It was a fantastic time and 
raised a whopping  £865.77  

 

 

Items left went to: 

Callington Rotary with warm coats appeal 

Jane for Gambia with kids clothes 

East Cornwall Search & Rescue Team textiles 

Fire Fighters and Oxfam with clothes 

Local Care Homes with puzzles  

Local book share libraries with books 

Launceston Jigsaw Fayre with Jigsaws.  

Cancer Research Appeal … and more. 

 

Here   

UPDATED TOTAL £1151 

https://www.callingtoncluster.org.uk/Articles/673458/Website_Social_Media.aspx
https://www.callingtoncluster.org.uk/Articles/673458/Website_Social_Media.aspx
https://fulltime.thefa.com/displayTeam.html?divisionseason=347759332&teamID=390414359


Notes from the South Hill Orchard - October 2023 

The first 7 trees were on planted back in June 2022 and they have all survived the hot and dry 

spells of the last 2 summers, albeit with some watering assistance in the first summer. Some 

sturdy tree guards have successfully resisted the attentions of the local wildlife. One tree even 

produced a small apple this year. They have not put on a lot of growth above ground yet, but in 

the first years, in a fairly open orchard, this isn’t unusual.  

The site is windy at the moment, though it is protected to some extent by a row of tall trees on 

the north side. This has been underplanted with some mixed hedging which, in the next few 

years, will thicken out the present hedge and provide a lot more shelter.  

 

A further 20 trees are ready for planting this autumn with some stout tree guards. 

Some help would certainly be appreciated with this task! Contact Geoff or John 

g.b.hardman@btinternet.com or  orchard@south-hill.co.uk for details 

This would be a great opportunity for any children to plant a tree and watch it grow,  

just like the first 7 trees were planted by those in the parish as the photos show.  

 

PLANT A TREE IN 2023 

 

     

 

Apples have been the only trees planted so far, though it is planned to include other fruits in the 

future, perhaps when the site becomes more sheltered.  So far, we have planted varieties 

commonly grown in the West Country in the last 150 years or so. We have avoided varieties that 

can be bought in the shops or commonly bought in tree nurseries. Apart from having a good 

proven record in our fairly wet climate, local varieties tend to resist pests and diseases better, 

partly because they have slightly thicker skins. This is important in an orchard where no 

spraying or chemical controls are planned.  

We have planted eating and cooking apples and chosen varieties which are ready from August 

through to the end of the year. Some are sweet tasting, others sharp and crisp, but all taste 

quite different from the ones that can be bought in the shops.  

Here are some details of the first 7 planted already.  

Cornish Mother - A crisp apple used for both cooking and eating, ready from late September. 

The variety dates back to at least the 1880’s. It was rediscovered as a single tree near 

Wadebridge. 

mailto:g.b.hardman@btinternet.com
mailto:orchard@south-hill.co.uk


Cornish Pine -  A large deep red and green aromatic apple, ready from late September with 

a hint of pineapple when fully ripe. At local tasting events, it has often been the most popular 

one. It dates back to the 1920’s.  

Devon Crimson Queen (or Queenie or Sops in Wine in Cornwall) - A sweet and aromatic apple 

with a lovely crimson skin and sometimes crimson inside as well. It’s ready from late August 

early September. Very widely grown in the Tamar Valley and was known in 1920 but possibly 

dates back to 1820 as Devonshire Queen.  

Hockings Green – A green cooking and eating apple, ready from late October for cooking, later 

still for eating. Popular in the 1920’s - 1930’s.  Raised by Mr Hocking of Illand Farm, Coad’s 

Green about 1860.  

Oaken Pin - A sweet and aromatic apple, ready from October.  It’s great for juicing. Originates 

from the Exe Valley and Exmoor before 1876. A pin, incidentally, was a tapered wooden door 

stop, like the shape of the fruit.  

Rough Pippin - A crisp apple, ready from late September. Originating from Somerset before 

1884. It was discovered in Rezare in the 1980’s. It tastes much better than the name would 

suggest.   

Claygate Pearmain - A crisp apple, orange and scarlet striped.  It’s good for juicing. Ready 

from late October. Dates back to 19th Century to Surrey, but has been found in several local 

orchards in this area.  

Footnote:- This year, many apples were ready a full month early than usual, possibly because of 

the very hot spell following by wet spells. A sign of things to come or just a one off?   

John from Mornick 

Editor. For those that don’t know the Orchard is on Golberdon Road by the Top allotments, these 

were created at the same time and are now all occupied. If you are wanting an allotment 

contact the parish clerk to be added to a waiting list.  

 

 

 

St Petrocs Homeless charity in Cornwall. 

 

St Petrocs, the Cornwall homeless charity which we usually support at Christmas, are in urgent 
need of sleeping bags, new or second hand, for their clients.  I attach a copy of their X (Twitter) 

appeal. There is a link to their Amazon Wishlist 
page  https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/A2I7HAYT5GRC/ref=hz_ls_biz_ex 

 
If you can help please do. Sleeping bags can be dropped off at South Hill church at any time, or 

taken to the Parish Hall in Golberdon on Monday Mornings (9-11) when Sampson’s Supertots 
toddler group is there.  Alternatively I could collect from people’s homes.  
 

Many thanks,  
Miranda on behalf of St Sampson’s PCC. 

 

 

 

https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/A2I7HAYT5GRC/ref=hz_ls_biz_ex


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 
 

 

Calling all local Musicians. 

We’re looking to form The Kelliwik Golowi 

Band to play at the  

Kelliwik Golowi festival on 

Saturday 25th November 2023 

There will be practice sessions at The Bulls 

Head pub, Callington, on Nov. 11th, 18th, 25th   

7 tunes have been chosen. Interested? 

Contact Paul Carey 07904 269495  or come 

to the Bulls Head 2:30pm 

 

On Nov. 25th there will be lantern procession 

starting at 6pm to light up Callington and a 

performance at St. Mary’s Square. 

 

Workshops to make creative costumes will 

be held in the Town Hall 10 – 12 on Nov 4th 

& 11th  

All welcome to lend a hand.   

Stoke Climsland Post Office 

Amid bank closures, we sit within the heart of communities and are 
stepping up to ensure that people do not miss out on essential banking 

services.  
From cash withdrawals, deposits and more, Post Office provide a nearby 

one-stop-hub for people to access all major bank and building society 
accounts, no matter where they live or work.  

Easy parking, a well-stocked shop and great service.   
 

3rd Saturday 



 
 

South Hill Parish Hall Golberdon  
 

THE HALL is available to hire and is a 

wonderful place for your private party, 

wedding, craft classes, exercise sessions, 

stage performances, music rehearsals, 

meetings...  

 

There is plenty of off-road parking and 

disabled access and facilities. Free 

internet, large screen TV ‘s, a pull-down 

white screen, PA system… 

Ample seating, tables and place settings 

for 80 people. 

A fully refurbished kitchen with double 

ovens, fridge, instant boiling water. 

The adjacent field can also be booked, 

(additional charge) with the hall for sports 

events, bouncy castles, marquees, hog 

roasts, overflow parking... 

 
Hire charges includes all lighting, electric 

and heating (under floor heating)   
• £20 per session for main hall or 
meeting room (15 for regular user) 

• £40 party/social event hire per 
session 

• Inquire for wedding packages and 
multiply days/sessions hire.  
 

You can check availability on the hall 

event calendar, 

www.southhillparishhall.org.uk/whats-

on/   then email Jim at 

hallbookings@south-hill.co.uk   

He looks forward to hearing from you. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
South Hill CONNECTION AGM 

October. 5th 2023 

 
Advertising rates are being increased but at 

£17:50 a year or £30 for 2 years for those 

advertisers living outside the parish and just 

£10 for 2 years for those living in the parish 

we offer great value for money. Included in 

this price advertisers have their business 

card displayed on our web site and can send 

in articles for the newsletter during the year. 

All our advertisers are listed here 

https://south-hill.co.uk/local-advertisers 

 

To reduce costs, just 30 copies are printed 

for those in the parish that request them, the 

rest are emailed to those on our database 

and posted on our web site, Facebook group 

and NextDoor.  

 

We are looking for help to post on our 

FACEBOOK Group. IS THAT YOU?  
www.facebook.com/groups/southhillparish 

 

We thank our regular contributors and invite 

anyone to send in articles of interest, letters 

to the editor, events, photos and more. 

 

The Book Swap under the hall awning is 

proving popular Thank you for keeping it tidy. 

 

Santa and his sleigh will be flying around the 

parish handing out gifts to the children       

on Sunday December 17th                    

THANK YOU to the Connection committee and 

Santa’s PR team for making this happen. 

  

Thank you, Peter Taylor, for another year of 

free web site hosting, great service & advice.  

  

editor@south-hill.co.uk 

or Ali 07305 044049 

 

 

http://www.southhillparishhall.org.uk/whats-on/
http://www.southhillparishhall.org.uk/whats-on/
mailto:hallbookings@south-hill.co.uk
https://south-hill.co.uk/local-advertisers/
http://www.facebook.com/groups/southhillparish
mailto:editor@south-hill.co.uk


 
                 
On October 2nd a group of members went to The Hall for Cornwall in Truro to attend the annual 
meeting for the county. 
We received the rose bowl trophy for winning first place in the Cornwall Federation quiz held at 

Ladock. Ellen Sewell accepted the trophy from the Lord Lieutenant of Cornwall on behalf of the 
team which were Christine Fazackerley, Ellen Sewell, Sue Tunnicliffe and Susan Hicks. 

Liz Moir’s design for the events programme for the year won 3rd place.             

     
 

Our regular meeting on 4th October was a craft evening with Oonagh Glancy doing some very 
messy ink printing. Some of the results can be seen below. We all had a great time, and some 

good and not so good results were produced. Followed by tea and biscuits of course! 

                                  
       Flapjacks 
Ingredients 12 ozs  Oats      

                     5 ozs butter 
    5 ozs dark brown sugar 

                     3 tbsp golden syrup     
                Handful cranberries/dried fruit 
                     Island mix (optional)      

Method  
Preheat oven to 180°c/160°c fan/Gas Mark 4. 

Grease and line a 9” square tin. 
In a large pan, melt the butter, syrup and sugar  
over a medium heat.  Take the pan off the heat.   

Stir in the oats to coat with the melted mixture. 
Add dried fruit, cranberries, island mix etc if desired. 

Transfer to the tin and press the mixture down.   
Bake in pre-heated oven for 15-20 minutes 
until golden brown/crispy. 

 
Tip - make this gluten free by using gluten free oats 

 
 
 
 
The next WI meeting will be on Wednesday, 1st November at 7.15 pm at South Hill 

Parish Hall, Golberdon, when Dale Wood will be back to tell us more about bees and 
honey ….. and will have some jars of honey for sale. 

 
Prospective new members are very welcome to come along to a couple of meetings 
with no commitment.  For more information please contact Jane at 

southhillwi@gmail.com . 

For Savoury Flapjacks   
Ingredients 100g butter 
   250g porridge oats 

   2 medium carrots, grated 
   1 tbsp each milled flaxseed & 
                                 chia seed (optional)         

                    Seasoning to taste 
         100g mature cheddar cheese, grated  

             2 large eggs, beaten 
 Small bunch chopped chives/spring onions 
            1 tbsp sunflower or pumpkin seeds 

Method  
Preheat oven to 200°c/180°c fan/Gas Mk6   

Line a 20cm square baking tray with 
baking parchment. 
In a pan, melt the butter and add the oats, 

grated carrot and seeds.  Add seasoning to 
taste. Allow to cool for about 10 minutes. 

Stir in the cheese, beaten egg and chopped 
chives.  Tip into the tray and press down.  
Bake for 25-30 minutes until golden, and 

allow to cool completely before cutting into 
squares. 

 

 

mailto:southhillwi@gmail.com


St Sampson’s Church, South Hill, news. 
 

Have you ever looked at the Callington Cluster church website. Callington Cluster 

We are doing a survey to gather people thoughts.  Please will you complete this survey about 
the Callington cluster website.   Everyone’s opinion is wanted.  It’s particularly important that 

people who don’t normally look at the website and/or don’t come to church have a look and 
complete the survey - we really want to make the website contain the information which church 
goers and non church goers might be looking for.  Can you find the information you want? 

E.g.  who to contact to arrange a wedding or funeral, where and when the toddler groups run 
etc.  What would you like to see, what puts you off reading it?  Anything particularly interesting 

that you like. 
Please return by October 29th  by e mail on the form, or leave on the table at the back 
of St Sampson’s Church. 

 https://www.callingtoncluster.org.uk/Articles/673458/Website_Social_Media.aspx  
 

 
  

St Sampson’s Church update 

What a wonderful concert on the 4th October kindly given 

by local shanty group Barrett’s Privateers and a bar and 

pasties sponsored by; Rowes Cornish bakery, Cornish 

Orchards, Keltek Brewery, Tesco, Spar and Coop. We are 

very grateful for the above support and the generosity of 

the audience, which was a full house.   We made a 

whooping £900 towards St Sampson’s Unlocked 

Restoration fund and look forward to many more concerts 

like this one. 

Harvest Festival this year included the baptism of Roy’s 

great grandchild, another joyful occasion and celebration 

followed by our produce auction which raised £65 each for 

the Cornwall Air Ambulance and Ripple effect. Everyone 

went home with, flowers, onions, marrows and more!  

 

 

Bio Blitz in partnership with Cornish mammals recorded 

common shrews, bank voles & wood mice along with a surprising 

number of spider species!   We now have base line lists of 

mammals, insects, flowers and lichens.  If anyone would like to 

compile a list of birds let me know.  We have ten bird boxes 

made from recycled wood to go up soon, made by Wild Bytes.  

https://www.facebook.com/wildbytesTV  

 

 

 

St Sampson’s Window Restoration 

Thirteen is a good number for St Sampson’s Church. All thirteen windows have now been 

restored to their prime with the help of thirteen grant funders and three individuals.  A grand 

total of £53,000 was the required target.   

https://www.callingtoncluster.org.uk/
https://www.callingtoncluster.org.uk/Articles/673458/Website_Social_Media.aspx
https://www.facebook.com/wildbytesTV


Our funding research took us in all sorts of directions and we made some fascinating discoveries. 

Many pleasant hours were spent wading through family trees and church records.  We discovered 

we had connections all around the world, as well as a short distance down the road.   

The chancel (south) window is dedicated to Major Percy John Rice 

(1810-1850) and Lucy Maria Elton (nee Rice) (1814- 1846), 

brother and sister of the then Rector of South Hill, Revd. Horace 

Rice.  The inscription contains the words “Ah my brother!  Ah my 

sister!” Lucy Maria was the great Great Grandmother of Julia Rice 

Elton, who we traced.  She was unaware of her family window 

but delighted to discover it.  

 

Another connection was made with Baron Lord Clinton.  The 

Trefusis/Clinton family were closely involved with South Hill and 

Callington churches for many years.  The Trefusis coat of arms 

appears in three places in St Sampson’s: the west tower window, 

on shields on the south aisle roof and on a pew frontal.   

 

I have a fascination with one particular dedicatee who remains somewhat of a mystery.  A woman 

called Mary Fookes (1754-1812).  I spent many hours on a Cornish misty November morning 

looking at every gravestone in the churchyard.  I didn’t discover her resting place, but feel she is 

here somewhere.  I also sadly failed to trace any living relatives of hers, but maybe one day 

someone will trace themselves to St Sampson’s church and Mary’s window. 

 

My favourite window for its images is in the Manaton Chapel.  The 

righthand side shows Edward White Benson (1829-1896), the 
first Bishop of Truro (1877-1882) and later. 
Archbishop of Canterbury (1883-1896) holding a model of Truro 

Cathedral. St. Sampson of Dol, the patron of our church, is 
depicted in the centre and Frederick Temple (1821-1902), 

Archbishop of Canterbury after Benson, is on the left-hand side.  
Beneath these figures are pictures of a sower, a reaper and a 
gleaner representing not only the biblical allusions but also the 

agricultural nature of the parish of South Hill and the fact that 
the dedicatee family were farmers in the parish. 

 

The work finally started, after further delays caused by bat 

legislation, in November 2021.  What a wonderful moment in 

January when the first three restored windows were replaced.  I don’t think anyone realised 

exactly how much difference it would make.  No more rusty bars, no more wobbly glass panes, 

simply beautiful windows letting in the light and allowing us to see the trees outside.  

Five more windows were taken out in the intense heatwave of August 2022 and put back in 

December, amid freezing temperatures.  The inscriptions could all now be easily read, the colours 

of the stained glass vibrant and fulsome.   It felt like a true honouring of the families Trehaine, 

Body, Dunston and my mystery lady, Mary Fookes. 

The final five windows were removed in May 2023, including the East window, which was a sad 

sight to see boarded up, but glorious when replaced in August.  By the end of September 2023 all 

our windows were back. 

How wonderful that all our windows are now fully restored.  Watching the skilled heritage 

craftsmen of Dan Humphries Stained glass Ltd and C.F. Piper & son at work has been amazing.  

Their knowledge is immense, and we are very grateful to them for the sensitive restoration that 

they completed.  And it came in under budget!  

To read the full article go to: St Sampsons windows restoration Project 

Judith Ayers. Churchwarden and Local Lay Leader. 

 

https://www.callingtoncluster.org.uk/Articles/674075/_St_Sampson.aspx


The Government and Cornwall Council want us to recycle better. 

It’s important to understand the new changes happening here, in the NEW YEAR. 

You'll need to recycle everything you can once the new food waste, recycling and 
rubbish collections are introduced in our area. 

 
Rubbish collections will be limited to 180 litres fortnightly, not unlimited weekly as now. The new 

bins are for waste only, everything else should be recycled. Anything that does not fit into 
the 180-litre wheelie bin will not be picked up by the council.  A reusable sack is an 
alternative to the bin.  

 
Cardboard that won’t fit in your orange bag, should be flattened and tied together.                                             

If you have more than will fit in your red bag, you can order an additional bag on line. HERE 

• Paper 
• cardboard 
• plastic bottles, trays, tin cans 
• glass bottles and jars 

 
 

       RECYCLING FOR CHARITY project. 
 
 

New total raised from TerraCycle is  £13,000.   

This money comes from the manufacturers.  

We can only send items on their list.  

The list does change, keep up to date by joining our Facebook group 

www.facebook.com/groups/recycling.for.charity  

Or visit our web page www.south-hill.co.uk/charity-recycling   

 

We can not accept:  

NO Fruit or Veg bags, Fresh or Frozen 

NO Dried fruit slices packets  

NO Nets from Fruits or Garlic 

NO Sugar or Tea packets  

NO Sauce, Rice, Pasta, Noodles packets 

NO Shrink wrap, bubble wrap, cellophane, postal bags 

NO Cereals, granola, museli, oats packets 

NO Pet food, biscuits or treats  

NO Medicine Blister packets 

NO Yoghurt pot film lids or packaging  

There are no manufacturers sponsoring these items. Do not leave these in our collection bins, 

we have to sort them out and put in our black bag. The council do not recycle these either.  

 

Our project is collecting flattened drinks cans                                                     and old Old 

Old clothes, clean rags, sheets, towels  

Crisps packets, Biscuits, Cheese, Bread bags 

Old toothbrushes, toothpaste tubes 

Lotion, gels, cream tubes, Makeup 

Dishwasher, cleaning wipes packets 

Trigger sprays and hand pumps 

Takeaway food containers, reusable rigid plastic bottles… and those Halloween sweet packets 

at Green Meadows, 200 metres from Golberdon crossroads on the South Hill Road.  

Ali Humphreys  Recycling for Charity project lead. 

 

https://secure.cornwall.gov.uk/form/auto/waste_recyc_equip_req
http://www.facebook.com/groups/recycling.for.charity
http://www.south-hill.co.uk/charity-recycling


 

Rainy Days 

 
 

It is difficult to believe that, not that long ago, at the height of summer, it felt like autumn.  

Northern Ireland and parts of England had the wettest July on record. Then, a month earlier, it 

was even harder to imagine that we had the warmest June on record!  The weather affects our 

moods; especially if it keeps us inside for days on end.  

 

Historians reckon it was the Achilles heel for the Romans and contributed toward their demise. 

Tacitus records Caesar saying: 

‘The nights are short and the weather miserable, with frequent rain and mists’. 

 

Archaeologists have shown that settlers during this period suffered from lack of sunshine and 

vitamins (due to the scarcity of fruit) and they were often seen off by flu.  

 

Rain frequently figures in songs to describe the melancholic soul: 

Sunny days Where have you gone? I get the strangest feeling you belong 

Why does it always rain on me? Is it because I lied when I was seventeen? 

(Travis, 1999) 

 

It is strange then to think that, in warmer climates, rain is viewed in a different light. We see 

this in the Bible. Paul speaking in Lystra to the Greeks, said: 

‘Yet he (God) has not left himself without testimony: He has shown kindness by giving 

you rain from heaven and crops in their seasons; he provides you with plenty of food 

and fills your hearts with joy.’ (Acts 14:17) 

 

In El Jem, in Tunisia, which is close to the Sahara, there is a huge Colosseum. Part of Gladiator 

was filmed there. The temperature there was an unbearable 48 degrees Celsius in July. Tunisia 

faced its worse drought on record. It is hard to get our minds around the level of heat and 

drought many have to endure, as we sat here in the UK during a miserable summer downpour.   

 

Yet rain is such a blessing, because it tells us that God is kind and cares for our needs. It is vital 

for growing food and something which brings us joy. Kindness, we are told, is a fruit of the Spirit 

and is something that takes time to grow and ripen in a Christian’s character.  So, whenever it 

rains, let us work at being kind to everyone, especially the poor and needy; whether they are on 

our doorstep or live in far-away arid places.  

 

Blessings, 
 

Joe (St Sampson’s church Rector) 

 



 

South Hill Parish Council meeting  
 

Details of the meeting held on 17 October 2023 included the following topics: 

 
COUNCIL MEMBER: The council will hear soon as to whether an election is needed for the 
vacant post. If not, then the council will seek to co-opt a new member over the next month or 

so. 
 

GRANITE TROUGH:  The council agreed that the trough should be placed next to the entrance 
to the playing field in Golberdon. 
 

RECREATIONAL FIELD: Arrangements are being made for the hedges to be trimmed. It was 
agreed that the football club can erect storage shed similar to and in the same area as the 

cricket club shed. 
 
EMERGENCY PLAN: As a consequence of changes in personnel, the contact names on the 

emergency plan should be changed to: 
  Council Chairman Dan Smith: 07787 536555 

  Councillor Pete Tunnicliffe: 07554 990984 
(editor added link www.south-hill-pc.gov.uk/data/uploads/667_1215960542.pdf ) 
It is requested that distributed copies should be changed locally. 

 
FOOTPATHS:  The contract for path cutting is still ongoing with some work done but with a 

meeting with the contractor identifying a few locations on particular paths that still need 
attention. Consultations continue with Cornwall Council regarding the acquisition of a stile for 
the Woodlands path. 

 
REMEMBRANCE DAY: Arrangements were made for the service on Saturday 11th 

November at 2.30pm at the War Memorial at Golberdon crossroads. Notices were 
distributed for notice boards. 

 
HAULAGE LORRIES: 
Update regarding the haulage movements going through Maders and Golberdon.  

Following discussions between Chairman Dan Smith and Mr Glynn Le Marquand this statement 
can be made:  

 
Just over 50% of the expected deliveries have taken place to date.  
As the delivery schedule is controlled by the site of origin, it is not possible to predict when the 

deliveries will take place, nor can a definite end date be provided. 
The haulage company have been contacted to request that deliveries are made in stages, where 

possible, so that there isn't a convoy of lorries blocking the lanes. 
The roads are being regularly swept to clear any debris and repairs have been made where 
necessary. 

Both the Environment Agency and Cornwall Council have made visits to the site to confirm 
compliance with the licence that has been issued for the work. 

 
UPDATE FROM: Cllr Pete Tunnicliffe (for fully accurate information as to council meetings 
readers should consult the minutes of council meetings at www.south-hill-pc.gov.uk )  

All communication should be directed to Jenny Hoskin (Parish Clerk) 
Telephone 07810 234417  email southhillpcclerk@gmail.com or write to Branston Farm, Bodmin 

Road, Bodmin PL30 4BB 

The Parish Council next meeting will be on November 21st, starting at 7:30pm at the Parish 
Hall, Golberdon. All Welcome. 

 

http://www.south-hill-pc.gov.uk/data/uploads/667_1215960542.pdf
http://www.south-hill-pc.gov.uk/
mailto:southhillpcclerk@gmail.com


 
                                                                                 

 

The CONNECTION TEAM  

look forward to hearing from 

you at 

editor@south-hill.co.uk   

Deadline for articles each month is 

the 15th  
 

WE HOPE YOU ENJOYED 

READING YOUR NEWSLETTER 

   Our Advertisers  

are all local,  

many live in the parish.  

https://south-hill.co.uk/local-

advertisers/ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:editor@south-hill.co.uk
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South Hill Remembers Them 

                                       The names of those on our war memorial. 

Private John Garfield Doney Aged 21 The London Regiment. 

Son of William & Martha Doney, Wagmuggle. Read more 

Private Thomas Drew Aged 29 The Somerset Light Infantry 

Son of Mr & Mrs William Drew from Pensilva Read more 

Private Percy Jenkin Aged 22 The Duke of Cornwall’s 

Light Infantry. Before enlisting, he lived at Manaton where he worked as a waggoner. Read more 

Private William Gordon Landry Aged 24 The Essex 

Regiment Son of William & Elizabeth Landry, Trevigro. Read more 

2nd Lieutenant Herbert Gloyne Forster-Morris Aged 19 The South Wales Borderers Only son of the 

Reverend Herbert & Mrs Forster-Morris, the Rector of South Hill. Read more 

Private William Nicholas Stephens Aged 28 The Duke of Cornwall’s Light Infantry. Son of Stephen & Harriet 

Stephens, of Pear Tree Row, Callington. Read more 

Sapper Vernon William Buckingham Aged 21 The Royal Engineers Uncle of Jill Reynolds & Shirley 

Shears. Read more. 

Also remembered from this parish, but not named on the war memorial. 

Able Seaman Stanley Jenkin, brother of Percy. Aged 18 Lived at Trewassick where he looked after the 

cattle. Read more also 

Chief Petty Officer John Henry Dennis Chief Stoker aboard HMS Earnest. Drowned aged 39 Read more and 

Petty Officer Aaron Rogers on HMS Vivid died aged 40, awarded the Distinguished Service Medal for his part 

in the battle at Gallipoli. Both are buried in South Hill churchyard. Their graves can be found next to each 

other in the row of graves nearest to the road wall. Read more 

Also remember not previously listed: Private Herbert Dawe Duke of Cornwall’s Light Infantry died aged 23 in 

France, son of Richard and Hannah Dawe of Trewoodloe Read more 

Plus on 2nd April 1826 a baby by the name of George Symons was baptised in the font at St. Sampson’s. At 

the age of 30 he was one of the first people to be awarded the Victoria Cross for ‘conspicuous gallantry under 

terrific fire’ during the Crimean war. 

. 

Who has information or would like to help research these young men? 

Thank you for those that have helped so far. Contact Ali if interested. 

iamalihumphreys@yahoo.com 
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